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Community Council Report  
 
This report covers progress we have made in dealing with your priorities for the 
Kincardine and Mearns Community Council area for the period 1 to 31 July 2020.  
 
The report aims to highlight emerging issues in your area, to provide crime 
prevention advice and guidance to Community Council members and the residents 
you represent.  Our focus is to reduce crime and disorder, help create safer 
communities and respond effectively to local concerns. 
 
Community Policing Priorities 
 
Antisocial behaviour, Violence and Disorder: 
 
There has been a significant increase in the number of Antisocial Behaviour calls 
within Kincardine and Mearns for the month of July, with 39 incidents reported. 
6 of the 39 incidents related to youth annoyance. The majority of calls related to 
easing of lockdown restrictions, and the increase in house-parties. 
 
We value the continued support of our community across Kincardine and Mearns 
and encourage them to contact us where there are any antisocial behaviour issues. 
 
There were 10 assaults Crimefiles raised within the July period, which is a minor 
increase on the previous month. Of those 10 reported, 8 are detected and 2 have 
positive lines of enquiry. 
 
There were no serious assaults reported during July 
 
Acquisitive Crime: 
 
There have been 7 thefts in the Kincardine and Mearns area this month, 4 are 
detected at this time, however 3 are still being enquired into.  
 
There has been 1 Housebreaking this month at The Burn, Glenesk and is still under 
investigation by CID Proactive. 
 
Road Safety & road crime: 
 
Drink/Drug Driving 
 
In July there were 2 reports submitted for drug/drink drivers. 
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Dangerous Driving 
 
There has been 2 instance of dangerous driving and they have been reported to the 
PF for consideration of prosecution. 
 
Careless Driving 
 
There have been 2 reported incidents of careless driving for the month of July both 
detected, 1 warned and 1 reported.  
 
Community Engagement & Reassurance 
 
Summer safety campaign updated 

 

 

Our #SafeSummer social media messaging has been updated to tackle 
alcohol, anti-social behaviour, home and water safety issues ahead of bars 
and holiday accommodation re-opening on 15 July. 

The #SafeSummer social media campaign helps support operational policing by 
communicating important messages about outdoor and water safety, home safety, 
anti-social behaviour and alcohol related violence to the public. 

Safety messages are being communicated using Police Scotland and partner 
organisation social media platforms.  

The campaign asks the public to consider their personal safety whether meeting 
friends in a bar, visiting the beach or simply sunbathing in their garden. 

There are several key messages for each topic that the #SafeSummer campaign 
covers; Antisocial Behaviour, Alcohol safety and related violence, Secure your home 
& Staying safe outdoors 
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Contact Us 
 
Please also remember you can communicate with us using any of the following: 
 
  101 – Non emergency;  
  Email - StonehavenLowerDeesideCPT@Scotland.pnn.police.uk 
  Twitter - @NorthEPolice 
  Facebook – www.Facebook.com/NorthEastPoliceDivision 
  Web – www.scotland.police.uk 
  999 – Emergency;  
  0800 555 111 - Crimestoppers; 

 
Inspector Allen Shaw 
Stonehaven Community Policing Team 
Date 01/08/20 
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